
Beverly Woods Elementary School
PTA Committee Head Meeting
May 12, 2016 at 7:45am
Present:
Ellen Houpt, President

Michele Turner, Vice President
Heather Nalls, Vice President
Suzi Purdy, Secretary

Lindy Gignac, Treasurer

Jennifer Briggs, Audit

Mary Rantala, Advisor
Gina Crymes


Amy Burton


Whitney Ferguson

Elizabeth Stallings
Rett Liles


Carrie Parziale

Nicole Payne


Brandi Bartee

Allyson Anderson

Angie Keene


Beth Lipari


Christina Baldauf
Kim Borst


Geoff Palmer


Melissa McDonald

Ashley Duncan
Amy Millikan


Meredith McGough

Jayme Downey

Janelle Nash
Heather Hogston

Bille Hawkins
Cheri Lowe
I. Meeting called to order at 7:46am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The April 14, 2016 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Treasurer’s Report (Lindy)
· Financial Projections:  Need to hear from Health and Beautification if they will spend budgets (No).  School Spirit will buy stickers.  June 30th is cut off for the fiscal year.  After this date, all monies go back into general fund.  Return receipts ASAP.  Encourage Room Parents to use $50 budget.
IV. President’s Report (Ellen)
· New Committee Heads:  Introductions of all new Committee Heads.  Please meet and pass on all information to new chairs so that next year goes smoothly.  Contact Ellen or Michele if need information.  Still looking for a chair for Boys Night Out and a second person for Girls Night Out and Bingo Night.
· Volunteer Luncheon:  Please come to luncheon today.  Combined PTA and volunteer luncheons.  Short PTA presentation at 12:30pm.  Staff thanks us for all our help.
V. Principal’s Report (Cheri)
· Staff:  Hiring is complete for all teachers.  Will have 6 K teachers, 7 first grade teachers, 6 second grade teachers, 6 third grade teachers, 5 fourth grade teachers and 5 fifth grade teachers.  Lauren Phillips is new Literacy Facilitator.  Gray Donohoe is Science Lab teacher.  Need to hire replacement for Sunny Ingram who is retiring.  2nd PE / Health will be different next year as we will be on a 6 day rotation for specials.  Will have recess on days that have 2nd PE / Health.  Pre-K moving out of BWE so will have 2 additional classrooms.
VI. Committee Reports
· Boys Night Out (Michele Turner):  Event went very well.  No chair for next year but Jayme Downey may have a name.
· Fun Day (Christy Brock):  Volunteers are set.  Sorting t-shirts today.  Sunshine is forecasted.  There will be 5 golden ticket events.  Giant Wonka Bar filled with encouraging notes made for Jason Saunders.  Next year’s chairs are Terri Beans and Mandy Hays.
· A Child’s Place (Heather Nalls):  First and second grade collections were biggest this year.  Mrs. Laney and Ms. Seymour won the lunch from Zoe’s.  Next collection is 5/18 - 5/20 for Kindergarten.  Collecting toothbrushes, toothpaste and deodorant.
· TimberTalk (Michele Turner):  May is last month for TimberTalk.  Going forward communications will go through e-blast and teacher / Room Parent e-mails.
· Beginner Day (Brandi Bartee):  99 kids attended this year which was the most ever.
· Spirit Wear (Meredith McGough):  Test marketing the yard signs with “Blue Ribbon Bear Lives Here”.  $20 / each.  Contact Meredith if you want one.
· Pay4SchoolStuff (Jennifer Briggs):  Using new on-line payment system for Open House.  Will be able to purchase agendas and magazines as well as PTA membership with one credit card charge.  Will receive info soon.  Please register early.  Eliminates need for teachers to collect money.
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 8:16am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,
Suzi Purdy
Secretary
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